
 

LETTER OF APPRECIATION 
TO WHOMSOEVER IT MAY CONCERN  

 

We take this opportunity to extend our appreciation to Aarav Prakash for successfully 
completing the Young Technology Scholars (YTS) Summer Program organized by 
Reimagining Higher Education Foundation from June 13 to June 28, 2020. 
 
Young Tech Scholars is an intellectually intensive and stimulating program based on a 
curriculum which reimagines technology education to make it more interdisciplinary, 
hands-on and oriented to problem solving. We had to take the program online this year 
due to the social distancing norms and other safety measures enforced against Covid 19 
pandemic. The YTS Plenary Lectures were delivered by Dr. Ravi Jasuja (Director of 
Translational Research & Discovery, BWH, Harvard Medical School), Prof. Hanumant Singh 
(Director of Center for Robotics at Northeastern University, former MIT-WHOI scientist), 
Dr. Jitendra P. Khatait (Faculty, Department of Mechanical Engineering, IIT-Delhi) and Dr. 
Hanumant Singh Shekhawat (Faculty, Department of Electronics & Electrical Engineering, 
IIT- Guwahati). 
 
This first-of-its-kind summer program was curated to provide a select group of bright 
students an opportunity to work on solving real-world problems under the guidance of 
world-renowned faculty. The students were selected through a rigorous admission process. 
 
We were glad to have Aarav in the YTS 2020 cohort. Aarav’s intellectual tenancies were 
evident in his  interactions and his tangential thinking stood out during the program. His  
focus and determined attitude gave him an edge in the execution of tasks at the program. 
He  worked on the development of the Human-Robot interface using EMG signals. We are 
proud of his successful completion of the project and appreciate the collaborative effort 
that went into building the same.  
 
We once again congratulate him and wish him success in all his future endeavours! 
 

Good luck! 
 

 

Alok Mittal 
Co-founder 
Reimagining Higher Education Foundation (RHEF)  
 

 

Young Technology Scholars (YTS) is offered by the Reimagining Higher Education 

Foundation (RHEF), the founding body of Plaksha University*. 

www.youngtechscholars.org | info@youngtechscholars.org 
*The university will come up in 2021 


